## Student Success & Retention Council March 16, 2017

The Student Success and Retention Council (SSRC) met in regular session at 3:00 p.m. on Thursday, March 16, 2017. Provost Steve Runge (chair) presided, and the following individuals were present: Taine Duncan, Tami Phillips, Susan Sobel, Brandon Combs, Leigh Ann DenHartog, Courtney Bryant, Kay McKinzie, Amy Baldwin, Thomas Bruick, Cheryl Lyons, Julia Winden-Fey, Nancy Gallavan, Angela Webster, and Patricia Smith.

- 1) The SSRC Minutes of the February 2, 2017 meeting were approved. Nancy Gallavan abstained.
- 2) T. Bruick provided an update and handout on Academic Probation coaching. It was discussed that fully online students will have the option of being counseled by their choice of a phone call or Skype. Discussion followed.
- 3) J. Winden-Fey stated that the application deadline for the Student Success Challenge Scholarship is April 7, 2017. Several submissions have already been received. Emails will go out to campus in the coming weeks reminding students of the April 7 deadline. Dr. Winden-Fey will provide another update on the Student Success Challenge Scholarship at the next SSRC meeting.
- 4) The Council reviewed the edited version of the Student Success and Retention Plan.

  Additional edits were made to the document. The updated version of the Plan will be emailed to the Council for an electronic vote.
- 5) Provost's Announcements:
  - a. The next SSRC meeting is scheduled for April 20, 2017 at 3:00 p.m.

The meeting adjourned at 4:50 p.m.